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It can be difficult to fully convey the impact Patchwork  
Central has on our neighborhood.

One way is through numbers. Many, many people pass 
through Patchwork every year. We stay very busy distributing  
bikes, distributing food, brewing coffee, answering questions, 
providing showers, advocating for health needs, and caring for 
youth after school.

You’ll find the numbers in this newsletter. It’s a lot. 

But these numbers alone do not fully convey what happens at 
Patchwork on a daily basis. By themselves, they tell the breadth 
but not the depth of our impact. 

We’re a place that is relatively small and flexible so we can 
adapt and meet needs that slip through the cracks at other 
organizations. We do our best to listen to the people who visit  
us in order to understand the support that they need and 
the ways we might be able to help provide it. As a result, our  
impact can also be measured through these moments with the 
people who come through our doors.

It’s the impact of having a room that’s big enough that some-
one can choose to either take their coffee to a distant table 
to charge their phone in peace or to join Patchwork’s regular  
“coffee group” who sits around together and discusses every-
thing from politics to the weather. 

It’s the impact of having neighbors who know they’ll be able  
to stop by and find someone to talk to if they are in need of a 
human connection. Perhaps they’ll join the coffee group, or may-
be they’ll stop in the main office to update Shawn on where life 
finds them these days.

It’s the impact of having a space for a quirky kid to come after  
school and feel confidently herself as she swings around 
the room with her friends and makes square (not round!)  
pumpkins out of clay because that’s exactly the way she wants 
to make them.

It’s the impact of having shower facilities available where a 
woman currently without housing can know that she will be safe 
and unharassed as she bathes, allowing her to face the rest of 
her day on a good note, feeling clean and refreshed. 

It’s the impact of meeting families in our main office whose 
stress is written across their faces because they’ve realized that 
their income for the month is not going to stretch far enough and 
they’re looking to our food pantry for assistance so they can re-
serve the money they have for rent, utilities, and transportation.

It’s the impact of having a health advocate available to make 
some phone calls when a man comes in and says with  
frustration that his doctor’s office is misunderstanding some-
thing but he can’t find his way through a maze of phone trees to 
get things straightened out. 

It’s the impact of a centered moment of prayer and a new 
bike for a man who arrived desperately hopeful on a bike  
distribution day because he needed to find some form of trans-
portation so he could get a job as one condition of his probation.

It’s the impact of being here for everybody. It’s working to pro-
vide the same kind of welcome to everyone who enters our 
building, no matter who they are or what their income. It’s  
allowing space for all of our neighbors to come to connect.

Each of these small things adds up—whether it’s measured by a 
checkmark on a sheet tabulating our services provided or by an 
incremental improvement in someone’s wellbeing after a visit. 
Some of these impacts are difficult to measure and some are 
simple, but when you add them up their sum is large.

“I always say Patchwork is like a beacon of hope to the  
neighborhood,” Helen Fisher is fond of saying as she serves cof-
fee on Wednesdays during Hospitality time.

Our impact on the lives of our neighbors is what shines out as 
that beacon.
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•	 29 children and youth in grades K-8 attended Arts & 
Smarts activities

•	 125 days of activities were offered, resulting in 823 	
individual afternoons of creativity, learning, and 
growth

•	 All of our programming was offered at no cost to the 
children’s families, so all children participated as 
equals. 76% of participants belonged to low-income 
families. 

•	 Our program evaluation indicated that our participants 
successfully built relationships within a supportive 
community of adults and fellow participants who 
encouraged them to explore their interests and to do 
better, which are indicators of future success.

arts & smarts
children’s programming

•	 Served 1495 individuals from 889 households 

•	 Wrote referrals for 882 households in Patchwork’s 
main office 

•	 Distributed over 16.6 tons of food 

•	 Distributed approximately 18,000 meals’ worth of food 

•	 Distributed 700 pounds of pet food from the Tuly Pet 
Food Fund

Patchwork Central
Emergency Food PantrY:

PATCHWORK BY THE NUMBERS
Patchwork has been serving our neighbors near down-
town Evansville for 45 years. We are a place where many  
different people can come together and find respect,  
safety, and support. Our most recent fiscal year ended on  
September 30, 2022. Here’s what we accomplished in the  
previous 12 months:

•	 Logged approximately 7528 instances of hospitality. 
These included cups of coffee, phone use, bread, fresh 
vegetables, referrals to other local agencies better 
equipped to assist the individual with their needs, and 
sometimes simply a respectful listening ear to hear 
our neighbors’ frustrations, anger, or celebrations.

•	 Provided 800 showers for men and women

•	 Brewed approximately 952 pots of coffee 

•	 Mixed up 88 pitchers of lemonade 

neighborhood hospitality
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PATCHWORK BY THE NUMBERS continued

•	 Patchwork maintains an urban garden next to our 
building. 

•	 It provides green space for our neighborhood, and it 
serves as an educational tool to use with the children 
in our programs.

community garden

•	 Provided 97 refurbished adult bikes to new owners to 
use for transportation 

•	 Gave three bikes to the Arts & Smarts Program to use 
as incentives 

•	 Provided numerous repairs for walk-in clients

bike shop
•	 Provided 1537 total health encounters for 158 total 

clients. Services included: 

•	 115 instances of transporting clients to medical 	
appointments

•	 345 checks of blood pressure

•	 550 instances of medical supplies distributed

•	 9 occasions in which staff identified emergency health 
situations in clients and 911 was called or the client 
was transported to an ER. 

•	 30 foot soaks 

•	 184 instances of complementary and alternative 	
medical services or supplies

sozo health ministry

•	 Provided space for other organizations who, like us, 
are working to make a stronger, healthier, and more 
peaceful community. Last year, these groups included:

•	 Narcotics Anonymous 
•	 The Evansville Friends Meeting 
•	 Greater Evansville Youth

building use

•	 Patchwork holds weekly worship services on Sunday 
evenings at 5:15 pm. Services are ecumenical and 
completely volunteer led. 

worship
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR GIFTS TO PATCHWORK CENTRAL!
Leola Ahrens

Aldersgate UMC

Greg & Mary Allen

Elaine & Phil Amerson

Anonymous

Arora Family Charitable Fund

Arts Council of Southwestern 
Indiana Community Arts Fund

Baker Chapel UMC

Carol & Joseph Ballard

Lee Barnes

Robert & Mary Bartlett

Eric & Patti Beckman

Jean Beckman

The Beckman/Flanagan Family 
Fund

Bonnie Benson

Bethlehem UCC

Darlene Blagg Estate

Paul & Lora Blaylock

Doris Blesoff

Tom & Penny Bodkin

Brian & Susan Bohrnstedt

Dean & Karen Bosler

David & Mary Bower

Al & Cathy Bragin

Jim & Sandy Brenneman

John Brittain

Dave & Chris Brown

Bob & Carol Bryce

Samantha & Jeremy Buente

Robert Buller & Chou Ly

Deborah Burdick

Diana Busby

Charlie & Debbie Butler

Casey & Lisa Calvert

Mary Jo & Peter Cashel-Cordo

CDBG Provided by the City of  
Evansville, Indiana

David & Ellen Cerling

William Cheadle

Christian Temple

Robin Church

City of Evansville Endowment Fund

Nino & Linda Cocchiarella

Ed & Candice Cook

Kristina Coon

Jack & Phyllis Corn

Crescent-Cresline-Wabash Plastics 
Foundation

Charlotte Croyle

Mary Damm

Deaconess Hospital Foundation
Disney Employee Matching 
Program

Brian & Lita Doesken

George Donigian

Leonard & Annie Dowhie

Rita Eades

Jack Easterday

Karen Edwards

Debbie & Jim Egan

Joe & Gloria Emerson 

The Fr. James R. Endress 
Charitable Fund

Anna & Michael Ennis

Janet Esser

Evansville Audubon Society

Evansville Downtown Optimists 
Foundation

Valerie Ewers

Fairlawn UMC

Ann & John Farrar

Amy Feitl

Judith Filbert

First Presbyterian Church of 
Evansville

First Presbyterian Church of  
Mount Vernon

Donald & Martha Fischer

Carol Fisher

Philip & Helen Fisher

Fletcher Chapel

Charlie Foerster

Debbie Folz

Susan W Fox

Michele & Joey Fralick

Tony Friedman

Debra Garrison

Mary Beckman & Michele Garvin

Jan Gilles

Lonny Goen

Don Goerlitz

Ryan & Miriam Goertzen-Regier

Jerry & Iris-Marie Graville

Annie Gregg

Carol Griffin

Phyllis Grimm

John & Donna Hamilton

George Hansert

Cristie & LD Harry

Bill & Jill Hemminger

Wayne Henning

Michael & Helen Herrell

Janice Heseman

Jean Hess

Patricia Hoffman

Ricki Hoffmann

Linda & Bob Holder

Holiday Management Foundation

Edward Howard

Dan Howell

Joyce Hunsberger

Thomas & Jean Hunsberger

Stacy & Tedd Hurt

IBEW Local Union 16

Diane Igleheart

Jingle Igleheart Hagey &  
Chandler Hagey

Tom & Evelyn Ingle Charitable Trust

Colleen Jackson

Ronald & Charles Ann Jarvis

Nils & Jane Johansen

Evelyn Johnston

Allison Pendell Jones

Paul Jones

Norma Kacen 

Elizabeth Kalb

Daniel Kelley

Ron & Patricia Kimberlin

Richard & Sue Kincaid

Phil Kinsey

Erin & Jeffrey Knight

Koch Foundation

Douglass Korb

William & Carolyn Kreighbaum

Gail & Bill LaFief

Yvon Lauren

Sylvia Lautzenheiser

John Lawler

Frances Leggett

Daniel Linthicum

William & Mary Longtine

Kate Ogilvy Lynch

Thomas & Donna Lynch

Phil Lieberman & Mary MacGregor

Sue Mahrenholz

Mamie Young Charitable Trust

David & Pat Marienau

Cecile Martin

Colleen Martin

Zachary & Kelly Martin

Donna & Paul Marvel

Barbara Jo May

Frank May

Mike & Donna Mayes

Paul McAuliffe & Roberta Heiman

Mary McCarthy

Isabella McCool

Dee McDonald

Charmaine McDowell

Leslie McKown

Jane & Gregg McManus

Mead Johnson Nutrition Employee  
Giving Program

Methodist Temple

Alan & Treva Miles

Peter Miller

Vincent Miller

Gino Mioli

Teresa & Jimmy Mitchell

Maris & Donald Mobley 

Stephanie Morris 

Bill & Sue Morrison

Don & Susan Mosbey

Jim & Mary Kay Muehlbauer 

Barbara Murray

Robyn & John Musgrave

Adam E Naab Foundation

Ira Neal

Caroline Nellis

Ellen & Kim Norton

Nothin’ But Net BNI

Patricia Novack

Amy Odean

Carol Oliker

Shane & Patricia O’Neill

Phil & Karen Ott

Angela Ouellette

Marie Opatrny Pease

Wayne & Sally Perkins

Melissa Peterson

Denise & Drew Peyronnin

Lew & Jeanette Plane

Sherry & Dave Ralston

Jenni & Lafe Ransom

Carolyn Reed

Martha Reek

Jennifer & Kimron Reising

Jim & Lynn Renne

John & Carolyn Rich

Olive Rich

Nelson & Joyse Rivers

Beverly Robbins

Netah Roberts

Judith Rohlfer

Sharon Roth

Pete & Mary Ruthenburg

Lois Sadler

Salem UMC

Larry Samples

Billie Sanders-Davies

Carl & Judy Sandlin

John Scheer

John C & Diane Schroeder

Joann Schwentker

Sue & Russ Seiler

Marlene Shaw

Randall Shepard & Amy MacDonall

Curtis & Nancy Shinabarger

Violet Shively

Carole Shull

Marylu Sonntag

The Sparkjoy Foundation

Abigail Sperry

Steve & Jean Spradley

St. Peters UMC

St. Stephen’s Episcopal Church

Sherrianne Standley

Jane Staton

Judith Stewart

Beth Stone

John & Judith Stratman

Sue Stuckemeyer

Substance Abuse Council of  
Vanderburgh County

Bob & Linda Suter

Nancy Synowiec

Veltri Taylor

Helen Templeton

Beverly Thomas

Melissa Tiessen-Dyck

Dawn Murtaugh &  
William Tortoriello

Trinity UMC

William Twymon

Melissa Vandeveer

Martha Vanstone

Darren & Lisa Verkamp

Luella Wagner

Turk & Beverly Walton

Kathryn Waters & Matthew Graham

Laura Weaver

Bryan & Nicole Webb

Mudie & Ted Weber

Rita Wedig

Angie Werner

Jennifer & Robert West

Westside Kiwanis

John Whinrey

Terri White

Mark Whitfield

Joselyn Whitticker

Whole Sun Designs Inc.

Wilderman & Associates Employee  
Giving Program

Dixie Wilsbacher

Barbara Witte

Jen Wood

Elizabeth Word

Betty Worthington

Steve & Susan Worthington

Jason & Kyrsten Zimmerman

Gifts Given in HonoR:

Ann & Bryan Craney in honor of  
Nelia & Calvin Kimbrough

Donald Roberts in honor of  
Phil & Helen Fisher

Leah Fruit In honor of Sean Chris

Judith & Patrick Lawler in honor of  
Zadie Lawler
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THANK YOU FOR YOUR GIFTS TO PATCHWORK CENTRAL!
Gifts Given in Memory:
Gifts in Memory of Alan Winslow & 
in Honor of his 100th Birthday:
Carol & Joseph Ballard
Bob & Nancy Bock
Gloria Bryant
Chaz & Emily Cheadle
Robin Church
Jack & Phyllis Corn
Walter & Shirley Everett
Fairlawn UMC
Philip & Helen Fisher
Michael & Helen Herrell
Janice Heseman
Jean Hess
Pamela Hinkebein
Patrick & Patricia Hoffman
John & Alice Huus
Inman’s Framing
Barbara Jacobson
Joan Keck
Mary Brantley Kennard
Nelia & Calvin Kimbrough
Donna Leader
Tom Magan
David & Pat Marienau
Donna & Paul Marvel
Wendy McCormick
Lisa & William Muller
Glenda Murray
Timothy Otte
Jay & Allison Pendell-Jones
Lew & Jeanette Plane
Roland & Carolyn Reed
Gretchen Reynolds
Pete & Mary Ruthenburg
Sammie & Charlie Rutherford
Theresa Schneider
Mary Anne Schnepper
Jack & Sue Schriber
Amy MacDonell & Randall Shepard
Violet Shively
Cookie Smith
Sherrianne Standley
Turk & Beverly Walton
Laura Weaver
John Whinrey
Mike & Darcy Winslow
Barbara Witte

In Memory of Bess Levy:
Steven Church
The Fox & Collins Families
Tommy & Martha Garrett
Patricia Haas
Douglass Korb
Kara Morrissey
Nancy Pindus
The Verhagen Family

In Memory of Beth Stone:
Anonymous
Frederick Bullinger
Dick & Meg Connolly
Connie Davis-Oldham
Nelia & Calvin Kimbrough
Sondra Matthews
Paul McAuliffe
Mark & Deborah Meyer

Dennis & Elizabeth Moran
Camila & Michael Scavuzzo
Lezlie Simmons
Jane Staton
Laura Weaver
Scott Wylie
In Memory of Helen Templeton:
Eric & Patti Beckman
Dick & Meg Connolly
Penny Grubb
Bill & Jill Hemminger
Nelia & Calvin Kimbrough
Susan McKee
Mark & Deborah Meyer
Pete & Mary Ruthenburg
Laura Weaver
In Memory of Mona Whinrey:
Anonymous
John Clifford
Dr. Stephen & Rebecca Fischer
Philip & Helen Fisher
Marcia & Irvin Heimburger
Venita Hooper
Phil & Sandra Hoy
Shannon & Larry Johnson
Donna & Paul Marvel
Barbara Jo May
Constance Montgomery
Melvin & Martha Runge
Kay Stanhope
Kim Sullivan
John Whinrey
Pete & Mary Ruthenburg
In Memory of Others:
Nelia & Calvin Kimbrough in 
memory of Bill Shelton

Bob & Chris  Gustin in memory of  
CeCe Goerlitz

Jean Hess in memory of  
CeCe Goerlitz

Thomas Loesch, Jr. & Billy Hedel in  
memory of Darlene Blagg

John & Sue Schaeffer in memory  
of Darlene Blagg

Laura Weaver in memory of  
Darlene Blagg

Jane Staton in memory of  
Dorothy Becker

Joan Coates in memory of Ed &  
Marion Oulette

Jane Staton in memory of  
Gale “Gus” Gustafson

Jerry & Deanne Cheadle in memory 
of James Cheadle

Ann Kautzmann in memory of  
John Gordon Kautzmann

Pam Cahoon in memory of  
Judi Jacobson & Alan Winslow

Barbara Jacobson in memory of  
Judi Jacobson & Alan Winslow

Silver Jacobson in memory of  
Judi Jacobson & Alan Winslow

Gail & Bill LaFief in memory of  
Kevin Fleming

Jane Staton in memory of  
Marge Lynn

Suzanne Rosenquist in memory of  
Mike Goebel

Janice Workman in memory of  
Mike Goebel

Gloria Bryant in memory of  
Nancy Shively

Jane Staton in memory of  
Patti Ladato

Jane Staton in memory of  
Robert Leigh Erwin

Jane Staton in memory of  
Sallie Lee Wade

Jane Staton in memory of  
Stephen Ray Brown

Rita Eades in memory of Sue Reel

Gail & Bill LaFief in memory of  
Tony Kupferer

Gifts In Kind:
Aldersgate UMC
Anonymous
Samantha Beck
Bethany Christian Church
Darlene Blagg
Randall Brown
Austin Bruder
Samantha Buente
Kris Coon
Shawn Craddock
Andy Davidson
Phyllis & Anitra Donahue
Karen Edwards
The Fahrlander Family
Fairlawn UMC
First Baptist Church
First Ebenezer Baptist Church
Abe Ford
Jane & Nils Johansen
Brian Johns
Karen Johnson
Bill & Gail LaFief
Lawrence Chiropractic
Shannon Libbert-Miller
James Lindsay
Carol Lynch
Mary MacGregor
Dennis Malfatti
Donna Marvel
McCutchanville Community Church
Dee McDonald
Logan Moore
Stephanie Morris
Robyn  Musgrave
Jodie Neufelder-Pariadean
Noble Family
Nothin’ But Net BNI
Spencer Payton
Pets for Vets

Wendi Pleiss

Debra Reynolds
Salem UMC
Simpson UMC
Sojourn Church
St. Ben’s Church
Veltri Taylor
Volunteers:
Ollie Allen
Margie Amador
Arianna Ballard
Lee Barnes
Ashton Bennett
Nancy Bock
Amanda Boyce
Taylor Bunden
William Bushrod
Zhixin Cai
Jennifer Carter
Aaron Coomer
Lincoln Damm
Mary Damm
Jack Easterday
Mary Ellerbusch
Pete Emery
Ailyn Estrella
Paul Ferguson
Helen Fisher
Cooper Fleck
Susan Fowler
Emily Gill
Hannah Girten
Owen Hackney
Helen Hargis
Hope Harris
Eli Hartmire
Nicole Hayes
Bill Hemminger
Gregory Hippely
Judy Horton
May Hubbard
Megan Jung
Kierra Kelley
Ellie Kiesel
Paige Knies
Brooklynn Kolb
Bailey Korschgen
Bill LaFief
Gail LaFief
Chris Lamkin
Jason Lara
Phil Lieberman
Myra Loehrlein
Jerry Long
Ashley Lopez
Kelly Loveall
Mary MacGregor

Mary Mae

Rehema Mageto

Gralyn Mahon

Macie Martin

Lindsey McCord

Braelyn McKenzie

Katie McMahon

Liam McPhearson

Lyndsey Melliff

Amanda Metzger

Scotlyn Mieling

Paul Miller

Patricia Mills

Fernanda Montalvo

Madison Motz

Eric Nelson

Hannah Nelson

Tom North

Lindsey Olson

Carole O’Neill

Gary O’Neill

Autumn Owens

Jean Page

Kali Parisi

Spencer Payton

Judy Pereboom

Cindy Pike

Steve Pitt

Arianna Raintree

James Roberts

Nancy Roberts

Dee Russell

Sarahlynn Sanford

Mason Schelle

Hannah Schepers

Jack Schulte

Kylie Shirel

Brendon Shoptaugh

James Shypl

Madeline Springer

Jordan Stanley

Makayla Stewart

Abigail Straight

Mackenzie Swartzintuter

Peggy Taylor

Alex Vlas

Raymond Wang

Carol Watson

Mary Jane Wedding

Rita Wedig

Daniel Wilson

George Xiao

These lists include gifts received and volunteer time completed between 10/1/2021 and 9/30/2022. We are very grateful for every 
donation we receive. While we have worked to assure that this list is correct, we apologize for any errors we may have made. 	
We appreciate your support and understanding.
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Over, under, over, under. 

Get to the end of a 16-inch string, then pick your next color and 
begin again.

Over, under, over, under.

The kids in the Arts & Smarts Program watched carefully as 
Peggy Taylor, the day’s visiting folk artist, showed them what 
to do. Then they tried it themselves, weaving strands of yarn 
to make strips of fabric to use as bookmarks or other decora-
tions. They were fully engaged in the project, working hard to 
finish their weaving in order to create their own textile.

Peggy was the first in what will be a monthly series of folk and 
traditional artists who will share their artwork with our Arts 
& Smarts participants. The series is a unique collaboration 
with local folklorist Taylor Burden. Taylor has identified local 
folk and traditional artists through fieldwork and artist inter-
views that were part of a folklife survey of our area. The artists  
identified represent the vibrant traditions and art forms of 
Southwestern Indiana.

Taylor is helping facilitate the sessions at Patchwork. From 
September through April, Patchwork will host monthly guest 
artists who may include weavers, dulcimer makers, wood 
carvers, fiber spinners, or accordion players, among other  
tradition bearers. Each session will feature a folk or traditional 
artist demonstrating their craft for participants then leading 
a hands-on activity so participants can learn a creative skill 
associated with the artist’s craft or creative tradition. Guest 
artists will also discuss how they find meaning in their art 
and how their art form not only serves as a valuable creative  
practice but also enriches their own lives and the lives of  
others in their communities. 

Taylor sees great value in teaching children about folk art, and 
if the project is successful at Patchwork, she hopes to expand 
it to other organizations and schools. 

She says: Folk arts contribute not only to students’ under- 
standing of cultural traditions, but also to their ability to think 
critically, gather and analyze evidence, and express their ideas 
and interpretations through personal creativity. Folklife and the 
tools of the folklorist can support learning in all subjects, includ-
ing the arts, and even math and science, among other disci-
plines. Folk arts are uniquely suited to explore the ways in which 
traditional art forms reflect the history, culture, geography, and 
values of different cultures and communities, especially when 
students are presented with the opportunity to learn from vi-
brant local craftspeople in our own region.

Southern Indiana is saturated with a broad spectrum of folk 
arts and traditions offering Patchwork an important opportu-
nity to enrich their arts teaching. Folk artists give participants 
an opportunity to learn with artists who look and sound like 
themselves, their families, and community members, which 
is what this project seeks to do to help cultivate intercultural  
understanding and a deeper appreciation of our neighbors. 

Valli Rigling was our second visiting folk artist. She does 
stitchery, works with materials she finds in thrift stores, and 
showed us her work depicting everything from her family,  
playful pairs of shoes, chickens, streetscapes, people from 
around the world, and all sorts of whimsical things. She led 
the kids in stringing yarn through cardboard carrots, using  
yarn to embellish magnolia leaves, and stitching water for 
fish to swim through on found fabric. Again, everyone was 
engaged in the project. They listened to Valli share about her 
work, looked at her fabric pieces, and tried all of the stitch-
ing variations that she presented. In the end, many interesting 
pieces of art were created.

We’re very grateful to the Arts Council of Southwestern Indiana 
for providing Sponsorship of the Arts grant funding to make this 
special project possible.

VISITING FOLK ARTISTS
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Patchwork 
Central, Inc.
100 Washington Ave.

Evansville, IN 47713-1521
(812) 424-2735

www.patchwork.org

MISSION STATEMENT
Patchwork Central creates community, honors personal 

dignity, empowers people, and encourages spiritual 
and social growth through its programs and hospitality, 	
its opportunities for learning, its creative atmosphere 	

and cultivation of the arts, and its work toward 
reconciliation and a more peaceful and just world.

BEQUESTS
The next time you update your will, please consider 

adding Patchwork Central, Inc. as a beneficiary. As a 
501 (c)3 nonprofit organization, Patchwork is eligible to 
receive donations from bequests. Any size of gift makes 

a big difference in providing for our programming and 
contributing to our long-term stability.

E-NEWSLETTER
MORE STORIES! MORE PHOTOS! MORE NEWS!

Sign up for our bi-weekly e-newsletter! 
You will receive email updates highlighting the most 

recent happenings at Patchwork. Simply visit our 
website, www.Patchwork.org, and click the 

"join our mailing list" link!

-S-T-I-T-C-H-E-S- STAFF

Amy Rich
Laura Weaver

Mooney Printing

Editor & Photos
Proofreader
Layout & Printing

PATCHWORK CENTRAL STAFF

John & Amy Rich
Shawn Craddock

Dee Stein
Jane Case Vickers

Molly Fahrlander
Bill Hemminger

Pete Emery

Co-Executive Directors
Hospitality Coordinator
Main Office Assistant
Director of Arts & 
Education Programs
Program Assistant
Food Pantry Coordinator
Bike Shop Coordinator

Please be generous as you consider 
sending your cash contribution in the 

envelopes provided for your convenience. 
Your generosity will help us to continue 

the Patchwork tradition of providing 
these many creative programs.
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 Leslie Blackwell Program Assistant

 Rita Horne Program Assistant

 John Schaeffer Food Pantry Coordinator

 Pete Emery Bike Shop Coordinator
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MISSION STATEMENT
Patchwork Central creates community, honors personal 
dignity, empowers people, and encourages spiritual 
and social growth through its programs and hospitality, 
its opportunities for learning, its creative atmosphere 
and cultivation of the arts, and its work toward 
reconciliation and a more peaceful and just world.
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E-Newsletter
More Stories! More Photos! More News!
Sign up for our bi-weekly e-newsletter! You will 
receive email updates highlighting the most recent 
happenings at Patchwork.

Simply visit our website, www.Patchwork.org, 
and click the “join our mailing list” link!

Sunday Worship 
 The Patchwork Community meets for worship

every Sunday  5:15 p.m.
at the Meetinghouse, 100 Washington Ave,

followed by a covered dish supper.
All are welcome!

Bequests
The next time you update your will, please consider 

receive donations from bequests. Any size of gift makes 
a big difference in providing for our programming and 
contributing to our long-term stability.  Please be generous as you consider sending 

your cash contribution in the envelope 
provided for your convenience. Your generosity 
will help us continue the Patchwork tradition of 

providing these many creative programs. 

Patchwork Central, Inc.
100 Washington Ave.

www.patchwork.org 

-S-T-I-T-C-H-E-S- STAFF

Amy Rich

Laura Weaver

Ling Lin 

Editor and Photos
Proofreader
Layout

John & Amy Rich

Shawn Craddock

Dee Stein

Jane Case Vickers

Dixie Wilsbacher

Karley Garrison

Rita Horne

John Schaeffer

Pete Emry

Co-Executive Directors

Administrative

Assistants

Director of Arts and  

Education Programs

Tutoring Coordinator

Program Assistant

Program Assistant

Food Pantry Coordinator

Bike Shop Coordinator

Patchwork Central Staff

Sozo Health Ministry (con’t)

mind when you think of health care, but it is an important 
part of the fabric of relationships that create community. 
In the same way that individuals build friendships (like my 
friendship with my arm-grabbing library employee buddy), 
organizations build collaborations.

The Sozo Health Ministry is honored to be partnering with 
the Evansville-Vanderburgh Public Library to help bring 
greater access, awareness, education, and care to improve 
the health of the Evansville community. Collaborations like 
this have begun to pop up in larger cities, but it is unusual to 

they are, 2.) Develop abilities to shape their 
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This relates to existing research on the val-
ue of “protective factors” within children’s 
lives. The term “protective factors” refers to 
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pear to alter—or even reverse—potential 
negative outcomes and enable individuals to 
transform adversity and develop resilience 
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Combining this research with Patchwork’s nearly four decades of experience supporting and educating children after 
school, we have created the following outcomes for our Arts & Smarts program: 

All program participants will feel that they have adults at Patchwork who care about them and who challenge 
them to do their best.
Participants will do better in school and will have more positive attitudes about learning and school.
Participants will feel that they have new opportunities to explore their individual talents and interests, new 
opportunities to develop new talents and interests, and caring adults who acknowledge and support their talents 
and interests. 
In particular, arts participants will feel their talents in the areas of creativity and visual art are nurtured.
Participants will be challenged to think of positive futures for themselves, and they will gain skills to help them 
reach these goals (including substance abuse prevention skills and knowledge of college and how to attend).

So if you stop by our Arts & Smarts program on an afternoon after school, you may see us creating a ceramic 
unicorn camel to join a nativity set or daring to nibble on raw okra slices or helping to memorize spelling words or 
constructing marble runs or practicing the guitar. Sure, we’re having a lot of fun, but we’re also doing the important 
work of building valuable skills and relationships that will help children succeed.
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So if you stop by our Arts & Smarts program on an afternoon after school, you may see us creating a ceramic 
unicorn camel to join a nativity set or daring to nibble on raw okra slices or helping to memorize spelling words or 
constructing marble runs or practicing the guitar. Sure, we’re having a lot of fun, but we’re also doing the important 
work of building valuable skills and relationships that will help children succeed.

2  Patchwork Central Stitches  

Arts & Smarts: Having Fun and Changing Lives (con’t)

BEQUESTS
The next time you update your will, please consider 
adding Patchwork Central, Inc. as a beneficiary. As a 
501 (c)3 nonprofit organization, Patchwork is eligible to 
receive donations from bequests. Any size of gift makes 
a big difference in providing for our programming and 

contributing to our long-term stability.

E-NEWSLETTER
MORE STORIES! MORE PHOTOS! MORE NEWS!

Sign up for our bi-weekly e-newsletter! You will receive 
email updates highlighting the most recent happenings  

at Patchwork.

Simply visit our website, www.Patchwork.org, and click  
the "join our mailing list" link!

SUNDAY WORSHIP
The Patchwork Community meets for worship

every Sunday at 5:15 p.m.
at the Meetinghouse, 100 Washington Ave,

followed by a covered dish supper.
All are welcome!

Patchwork Central Stitches   7   

Patchwork Central, Inc.
100 Washington Ave.

Evansville, IN 47713-1521
(812) 424-2735

www.patchwork.org

MISSION STATEMENT
Patchwork Central creates community, honors personal 

dignity, empowers people, and encourages spiritual and 

social growth through its programs and hospitality, its 

opportunities for learning, its creative atmosphere and 

cultivation of the arts, and its work toward reconciliation 

and a more peaceful and just world.

-S-T-I-T-C-H-E-S- STAFF
 Amy Rich Editor and Photos

 Laura Weaver Proofreader

 Mooney Printing Layout & Printing

PATCHWORK CENTRAL STAFF
 John & Amy Rich Co-Executive Directors

 Shawn Craddock &  Main Office Coordinators
 Dee Stein

 Jane Case Vickers Director of Arts and
  Education Programs

 Dixie Wilsbacher Tutoring Coordinator

 Leslie Blackwell Program Assistant

 Rita Horne Program Assistant

 John Schaeffer Food Pantry Coordinator

 Pete Emery Bike Shop Coordinator

Please be generous as you consider sending your cash 

contribution in the envelopes provided for your con-

venience. Your generosity will help us to continue the 

Patchwork tradition of providing these many creative 

programs.

MISSION STATEMENT
Patchwork Central creates community, honors personal 
dignity, empowers people, and encourages spiritual 
and social growth through its programs and hospitality, 
its opportunities for learning, its creative atmosphere 
and cultivation of the arts, and its work toward 
reconciliation and a more peaceful and just world.

Patchwork Central Stitches  7

E-Newsletter
More Stories! More Photos! More News!
Sign up for our bi-weekly e-newsletter! You will 
receive email updates highlighting the most recent 
happenings at Patchwork.

Simply visit our website, www.Patchwork.org, 
and click the “join our mailing list” link!

Sunday Worship 
 The Patchwork Community meets for worship

every Sunday  5:15 p.m.
at the Meetinghouse, 100 Washington Ave,

followed by a covered dish supper.
All are welcome!

Bequests
The next time you update your will, please consider 

receive donations from bequests. Any size of gift makes 
a big difference in providing for our programming and 
contributing to our long-term stability.  Please be generous as you consider sending 

your cash contribution in the envelope 
provided for your convenience. Your generosity 
will help us continue the Patchwork tradition of 

providing these many creative programs. 

Patchwork Central, Inc.
100 Washington Ave.

www.patchwork.org 

-S-T-I-T-C-H-E-S- STAFF

Amy Rich

Laura Weaver

Ling Lin 

Editor and Photos
Proofreader
Layout

John & Amy Rich

Shawn Craddock

Dee Stein

Jane Case Vickers

Dixie Wilsbacher

Karley Garrison

Rita Horne

John Schaeffer

Pete Emry

Co-Executive Directors

Administrative

Assistants

Director of Arts and  

Education Programs

Tutoring Coordinator

Program Assistant

Program Assistant

Food Pantry Coordinator

Bike Shop Coordinator

Patchwork Central Staff

Sozo Health Ministry (con’t)

mind when you think of health care, but it is an important 
part of the fabric of relationships that create community. 
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greater access, awareness, education, and care to improve 
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High expectation messages

Opportunities for meaningful participation and contribution, including opportunities for valued responsi-
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Combining this research with Patchwork’s nearly four decades of experience supporting and educating children after 
school, we have created the following outcomes for our Arts & Smarts program: 

All program participants will feel that they have adults at Patchwork who care about them and who challenge 
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Participants will do better in school and will have more positive attitudes about learning and school.
Participants will feel that they have new opportunities to explore their individual talents and interests, new 
opportunities to develop new talents and interests, and caring adults who acknowledge and support their talents 
and interests. 
In particular, arts participants will feel their talents in the areas of creativity and visual art are nurtured.
Participants will be challenged to think of positive futures for themselves, and they will gain skills to help them 
reach these goals (including substance abuse prevention skills and knowledge of college and how to attend).
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SUNDAY WORSHIP
Every Sunday at 5:15 pm, the Patchwork Community meets for worship both in 
person at Patchwork and virtually on the Patchwork Central Worship Facebook 
page. In person attendees must be fully vaccinated. You are welcome to join us!
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During this fall’s Arts & Smarts children’s program, we’ve greeted both 
familiar faces and new ones among our participants and our volunteers. 
We’ve marveled at how much some of our returning participants have 
grown over the summer. We’ve introduced ourselves to new children  
and their parents. 

We’ve helped families with children who need some extra help in school 
to make tutoring appointments with Dixie and her group of volunteer 
tutors. We’ve celebrated the start of Book Club with balloons from Melody, 
a volunteer. We’ve traveled around the world without leaving Patchwork’s 
kitchen thanks to treats brought for an International Party hosted by 
students who are part of the University of Southern Indiana International 
Community Service Program. 

We’ve taught our older participants in grades 6-8 how to be good leaders, 
and we’ve helped build their team spirit in preparation for leading the 
younger participants. We’ve built everyone’s creativity and ceramics skills 
�����������������������������������������������������������������������������
in November at Patchwork’s Holiday Art Sale. Along the way, we’ve had a 
lot of fun,  and we’ve built a strong and supportive community of program 
participants and adults. 

Another activity we’ve engaged in is sharing our “sparks”. Sparks are things 
like playing guitar, creating a woven wall hanging, or something else that 
represents an interest or passion that someone has within themselves. 
����������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������
world. Research by the Search Institute has shown that sparks promote healthy, positive development and contribute 
to psychological well-being and resilience and that students with sparks engage in fewer risk-taking behaviors, such 
��������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������������
exploration of those sparks is supported by family, friends, school, and community have better interpersonal skills, 
more empathy, and are better 
able to work in teams. (Search 
Institute, Insights & Evidence. 
Vol 5, No 1. December 2010.)

Our programming also 
emphasizes building high 
quality relationships between 
participants and adult staff and 
volunteers. This is in line with 
additional developing research 
from the Search Institute on 
the value of developmental 
relationships like these. The 
Search Institute’s research 
������������������������
developmental if they help 
young people 1.) Discover who 
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